
MINUTES OF

CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING

May 24, 2011
Call to Order:  The Annual Meeting of the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the Kena Temple located at 9001 Arlington Boulevard, Fairfax, Virginia.  The meeting convened at 7:35 p.m., with President Nancy Minter presiding, and Margaret Kerr-McKown, as Secretary, taking minutes.

Board Members in Attendance:
Jo Ann Andren
Ross Bankson 
John Miller
Margaret Kerr-McKown
Brian Saal
Gordon Silcox
Establishment of Quorum.  All Board Members except Michael Epley were in attendance and 38 community members were either present or had provided a proxy; thus establishing a quorum for election of Board Members but not quorum for voting on the increase of annual dues. Since no increase was to be proposed, the meeting continued.

Proof of Notice of Meeting.  Nancy Minter provided Proof of Notice of the Meeting.

Approval of Minutes of the Last Annual Meeting.  A motion was made to waive the reading of the Minutes of the Annual Meeting of 2010, which was held on 4 May 2010. The motion was seconded and approved by unanimous voice vote. A motion was made to approve the Minutes of the Annual Meeting of 2010. The motion was seconded and approved by unanimous voice vote.
Election of Inspectors of Election.  Dave Ward and Jean Mielczarek volunteered to serve as Inspectors of Election.
REPORT OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Nancy Minter, President introduced Doug Courtney, our Property Manager, from GHA Community Management. She then introduced the balance of the all-volunteer board: Jo Ann Andren, Ross Bankson, Margaret Kerr-McKown, John Miller, Brian Saal, Gordon Silcox, and John Whitlock and thanked them for their efforts on behalf of the community. 

Leadership – Three members are leaving the Board – John Miller and Mike Epley, whose 3-year terms are ending, and John Whitlock, whose one-year term also is ending.  
Grounds – After interviewing three professional landscaping companies, the Board awarded a new landscaping contract to a new vendor, Professional Grounds.
Finances -- Our financial situation has improved over the past year. The new policy regarding late payment of association dues has resulted in the significant reduction of dues arrearages. We still do have a few accounts with overdue balances exceeding $1,000, and we continue to work with these neighbors.  
Communications – The newsletter is back on track, and a new issue was delivered to your doors, thanks to Ross Bankson and Gordon Silcox.  We are very pleased with the new updated and upgraded version of Inthemews, our website. There, you will find meeting notices posted, along with announcements of upcoming events, neighborhood information, Board contacts, the newsletter and minutes of board meetings. In the winter, snow-related information will be posted there, too. The address is simply: www.inthemews.com.  
Volunteers – A question was raised from the floor concerning re-activating working committees within the community and making sign-up sheets available, specifically for a social committee, a grounds committee, the architectural committee and others in which interest could be identified.

National Night Out – We were one of more than 15,000 communities nationwide to take part in the ‘Night Out Against Crime’ observance. Neighbors met at Kelly’s Circle to distribute literature regarding preventing crime and drug use and to socialize. This year, National Night Out will be observed on Tuesday, August 2.   

TREASURER’S REPORT by Brian Saal, Treasurer. 
Gaining Financial Strength – Chesterfield Mews strengthened its financial position and put itself back on track to meet its long-term capital goals this year. The Mews made its full replacement reserve allowance for FY 2011 and was even able to establish an operating reserve to fund upcoming projects in FY 2012. This was largely due to the fact that there were no major capital projects for the fiscal year required in accordance with our Reserve Study. In addition, budgeted expenditures came in well under budget for the year due to a mild winter and lack of any emergency issues. The most recent budget expands our current income and expenditure schedule due to inflation while ensuring that we have the ability to fund required capital projects and any additional minor improvements. The community has the ability to meet its financial goals and community capital expenditures as planned through FY 2013.

Homeowner Dues – Delinquency Update – At the end of FY 2010, homeowner dues were at a critical level. The April 2010 assessment resulted in an outstanding homeowner balance of $24,827.47 – a 14% deficiency. As a result the board instituted a stronger collection policy designed to encourage homeowners to stay current and manage any minor outstanding amounts. The new policy has been extremely successful and reduced the outstanding homeowner debt by 59% in just one year. The ability to recognize more assessment income has allowed the community to significantly increase its financial strength and flexibility.

Looking Ahead – The board will be allocating the most recent replacement and operating reserve contributions to long-term investments or yearly capital projects as appropriate. Based on a community capital assessment, the community may have the ability to undertake some minor projects involving grounds or infrastructure in FY 2012. The community will also have the ability to protect itself against any unseen emergencies.

The board is excited about the progress made in our community financials over the last year and is looking forward to a productive year ahead.
COMMITTEE ACTIVITY REPORTS:

Architectural Control Committee (ACC) – Report presented by Nancy Minter.  In the Spring, our property management company makes a visual inspection of the community to identify properties that are not incompliance with ACC Guidelines. The purpose of this program is to maintain the community’s ‘curb appeal’ and to protect our property value. So, please respond promptly if changes are needed to your property. (Details of the guidelines and the process are posted on the CMCA website.) 
NOMINATION AND ELECTION 
OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Nancy Minter announced three (3) three year terms to be filled and solicited nominations from the floor. Kevin Noca was nominated and accepted the nomination.  Nancy Minter then opened the floor to the candidates for brief introductions.

Following introduction of the candidates and a question and answer opportunity, Nancy Minter made a motion for approval of the slate by acclamation. This motion was seconded and approved by unanimous voice vote.  
The following candidates were elected to the Board of Directors: Kevin Noca of 3159 Readsborough Court, Robert Parker of 3187 Readsborough Court, and Bruce Pincus of 3155 Colchester Brook Lane.
MEMBERS’ OPEN FORUM:  
Kathy Reiter of 3187 Eakin Park reported a serious drainage problem behind her property which leaves the cable and telephone lines exposed.  She will be installing a french drain but the common area beyond her property will need ground cover.

Charlie Lin of 3133 Eakin Park Court expressed concern regarding access and egress from his assigned parking spot. The Board agreed to look into the matter and take appropriate action. 
Lance Howden of 3165 Eakin Park asked what the decision process was surrounding the selection of the new landscaping company.  Who do we call when there is a problem?  JoAnn Andren is the Grounds liaison.

Joe Herron of 3154 Colchester Brook Lane announced that the Community Yard Sale is scheduled for 4 June.
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the meeting, upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 8:44 p.m.
Gordon Silcox




April 24, 2012   
Acting Secretary




Date of Approval
PAGE  
1

